Canada is a vast land.  Although most of our cities are located close to the U.S. border, we have many communities in rural and remote locations.  The most remote communities are generally where our indigenous people live.  Some live on reserves and other not.  Nunavut, for example, has no reserves but is 85% Inuit.  In Inuktitut, Nunavut means “our land”.
Indigenous people from these remote communities and reserves have many challenges to face.  In Nunavut, for example, 56% of the adult population has not completed high school and the unemployment rate is 23%.  Additionally, 54.5% of the population is under the age of 25.
  Unfortunately, statistics like this are very common in remote indigenous communities across Canada.
Many of these communities are very difficult to get to.  Hours of driving may be involved and many communities are only served by air or by water.  Services are very limited due to these geographical issues.  Poverty and unemployment levels are high due to a combination of low educational levels and lack of job providers.  Housing is often inadequate with entire multi-generational families sharing a three bedroom dwelling in poor maintenance.  Internet speeds are poor and costly.  Problems with poor health care and food scarcity (food too expensive to purchase) are abundant.  These issues are just the tip of the iceberg.

However, even with the odds stacked against these people, they wish to participate in today’s global economy.  They do not wish to be left behind.  There are shining community leaders that wish to do more for their communities to bring them abreast with the rest of North America.  Unfortunately, the high cost of travel out of these communities prevents most from attending meetings in even urban centres within their own province or territory.  Attending international meetings is mainly out of the question.

So, although Canada is considered to be a developed country, there are definitely remote, indigenous populations that are being left behind.  If looked at separately from the rest of the country, they would be seen as being from a low or lower-middle economy and/or a least developed area.  These areas should be looked at separately for the Fellowship Program to encourage these ones to participate in ICANN.

� According to the 2001 Aboriginal Population Profile and the 2001 Community Profiles Census provided by Statistics Canada





